
August 15, 2021 
 
Top of the morning to everyone. It looks to be a great day, weather wise as well as in the 
blessings we receive today. Yay Jesus, Thank you for everything. It promises to be a long 
and exhausting but fun day with services at St. Paul at 8:00 and our second 10:45 service 
at Oppenheim Park prior to our St, Paul family picnic. My truck is loaded with stuff, and 
Cindy's Escape is loaded and ready to go too. I pray that you're going to be there. Cindy 
and I were out early yesterday evening and we were the first people to come upon a single 
vehicle crash on New Rd. in Amherst. God was clearly involved because the driver, who 
obviously had a bit too much to drink was all over the road running into things prior to 
flipping his truck on its side into a ditch going the opposite way that he was traveling. Had 
there been another vehicle in either lane, there would have been injuries, or worse. Had a 
pedestrian or bicyclist been near there, it would have been tragic. It could have been so 
horrible, yet God spared the lives of innocent people, and even spared the life of the 
intoxicated driver. It also reminded me of what I don't miss about being in the police dept., 
directing traffic, which I did until Amherst Police arrived. I was more than happy to turn it 
over to them. Just a reminder, if you're going to be drinking, please don't drive, the life you 
safe may be your own, or that of a friend or loved one. For such a time as this we were sent 
down that road yesterday, and for such a time as this I want to remind you that God loves 
you and wants the best for you, but He doesn't always save you from your own foolish 
mistakes. A driver escaped serious injury yesterday, but he didn't escape the law, we 
seldom do. Have a wonderful Lord's Day in His love and mercy, and thank Him because He 
will provide you with all that you need to live today, and everyday. Our Sunday song of 
praise is "As the Deer" by Robin Mark.  

 


